P.O. Box 197 - Simpsonville, MD 21150
(410) 997 - 4481 - Fax (410) 740 - 2541

PUSSELL CORROSION CONSULIANTS, 24C

December 22, 2017

J.H. Edmonds, P.E.

Director of Engineering Services
City of Corpus Christi

P.O. Box 9277

Corpus Christi, TX 78469-9277

Subject: E13068 Mary Rhodes Pipeline Cathodic Protection Upgrades
Construction Contract Award Recommendation
Mr. Edmonds:
On Wednesday, November 15, 2017, two (2) bids were received and opened for the above

referenced project. Both bidders submitted documents pertaining to Section 00 45 16 Statement
of Experience. The bidders list with their Total Base Bid is below;

Down South Field Services Inc. * $563,796

Integrated Corrosion Companies $609,500

*Denotes bidder as being non-responsive, they failed to submit a bid bond with bid.

Integrated Corrosion Companies bid is considered irregular because of a mathematical error in
calculating their mobilization, which is limited to 5%, and because of a question about the
corrosion experts listed on the statement of experience were all subcontractors and did not work
directly for the company bidding the project. Integrated was notified and has agreed to correct
both issues.

City received documentation from Integrated Corrosion on Wednesday December 06, 2017 with
the following correction to their bid:

Al Mobilization 1 LS $ 26,286.63 $ 26, 286.63
A2 Bonds and Insurance 1 LS $ 9,500.00 $ 9,500.00
A3 Supply and Install New Anodes at New Test Stations 6 EA | $ 5344.01 $ 32,064.06
A4 Supply and Install New Anodes at Existing Test Stations | 16 EA | $ 729787 $ 116,765.02
A5 Remove and Replace Portion of Test Station Components | 126 EA | $ 2707.27 $341,116.02

Total: $ 525,732.63

An e-mail commitment from Integrated Corrosion’s Proposal Manager stating that a staff NACE
Certified Cathodic Protection Specialist will be on site for the entire project has been submitted
to the City:



City of Corpus Christi
E13068 Mary Rhodes Pipeline Cathodic Protection Upgrades
December 22, 2017

RCC has analyzed the proposals and documents submitted and has determined that Integrated
Corrosion Companies meets the specified requirements and recommends that the project E13068
Mary Rhodes Cathodic Protection Upgrades be awarded to Integrated Corrosion Companies for
$ 525,732.63.

Also enclosed are the project bid tabulation and Integrated Corrosion Companies bid proposal
for this project.

Sincerely,

oy

RUSSELL CORROSION CONSULTANTS, LLC.
Michael J. Szeliga P.E.

Enclosures:

1. Bid Tabulation
2. Integrated Corrosion Companies Bid Proposal and Statement of Experience
3. Letter of commitment from Integrated Corrosion Companies





